From: 
Sarah Postlethwaite  

Sent:
17 April 2012 14:52

To:
Caroline Ford

Subject:
12/00399/HED Bicester Eco Town 

Looking at the method statement for the removal of the hedgerow, there are several issues that need clarifying. One is whether or not it is the tree that is the know bat roost that is to be removed, or just one adjacent to it. If it is the one containing the roost, the method statement needs to detail how this will be managed so that no bats are killed or injured and what mitigation will be provided.  The other is why the translocated hedgerow is shown to be in several sections - will the gaps be filled in with new planting?

The main problem with the proposal though is that they intend to carry out the translocation over the summer months, which will significantly reduce the chances of the hedgerow surviving the move, especially since there is a hosepipe ban. Translocation of hedgerows should be carried out outside of the growing season, as specified in their method statement! 

Regards,

Sarah

Sarah Postlethwaite MIEEM

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council

